
HUDSON YACHT CLUB 

Through the years… 





1900s Hudson Heights 

Boating Club 



1900s The Hudson Heights 

Boating Club  
(Below Mullan’s Store, Cote Rd & Main)  

  



*In 1906 A group of sailors led by F.W. 

Wallace split from the Hudson Heights 

Club to form the Hudson Boating Club. 

It was established on a small piece of 

land just East of the gov’t pier. 

*The clubhouse was built in 1908 and 

the membership fees were set at $3/yr. 

*The two clubs co-existed for a short 

time & then merged in 1909 and a new 

larger clubhouse was built in 1910. 

Growing pains 



















Tragedy hits the club  in the 

summer of 1917. A lightning 

strike, during a severe 

thunderstorm, erupted in fire 

and destroyed the Yacht Club 

and adjacent Wilson Ice 

Houses.  





























Built in Montreal in 1912 by L. J. Marchand (Length 40.7 ft. 

beam, 9.5 ft. , powered by original 32 h.p. Van Blerck 

gasoline marine engine, the 'FLOX" was originally owned by 

Mr. H.S. Grove of Montreal. A living reminder of an age long 

past, the history of the "FLOX" Encompasses some of the 

most significant events of the 20th century. 

  

Under the flag of the Canadian Navy she served faithfully 

and anonymously as a naval tender in His Majesty's Navy for 

five years during World War I. She was purchased by Albert 

(Bert) Webb in 1920 with prize money from W.W. I.  

  

She was the first power cruiser to fly the Hudson Yacht Club 

burgee (Hudson, QC). In August of 1920 "FLOX" made her 

first cruise under her new owner up the Rideau and returned 

via Kingston and the St. Lawrence. 

 







Play Video 





The Fire, most likely caused by a 

spark from a CPR steam locomotive, 

destroyed the Ice Houses, the 

Clubhouse, tennis courts and all but 2 

of the boats at the club.  

 

As a result the Club executive moved 

quickly to buy McNaughten’s Point and 

plans were drawn up to rebuild in 

HYC’s present day location. The land 

was bought for $3000, and the 

clubhouse cost $7,500 to build.    



































































































































































































Credits: Margaret Gaudreau, Rod 

Hodgson and cast of many who 

took the pictures over the years 

and preserved them for future 

generations. 

Finally, I would like to thank the 

hundreds (thousands) of 

volunteers who have been the 

custodians of HYC over the last 

108 years.  


